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this means in a simple, large Bible class and in diligent study of their Bibles.
And yet, while successful for a time, with the growth of Queen’s this single
class could not meet the needs of the students, nor did the “hotbed of heresy”
seem to lose any of its “heretical tendencies.” Thus at the present time a new
plan is being tried. The importance of one large central Bible class is still
recognized, but besides that there are a number of “group” classes, led either
by students or members of the faculty. The advantages of these groups may
be seen at a glance. The groups meet in the students’ own rooms, so that the
formality of the class room is done away with. The leader is generally one
of themselves, so that the hour is spent, not merely in listening to a lecture
but in discussion. The problems of each are brought to light and new light
is thrown on them. A new interest is aroused in the Bible; for the aim of all
the groups is a systematic and earnest study of the Bible. Surely no one will
be able to say that a college in which a goodly number of the students meet
weekly for the reverent and sincere study of the Bible, is a “hot bed of heresy.”
We have about a dozen of these groups organized now, but when we lock
at what other universities are doing along the same lines that number seems
very small. Varsity, for instance, has over 90 groups with an enrolment of
over 900 men. It is up to us to get busy. You fellows at the various
boarding-houses supply the groups, and we will find leaders for them.

Medicine.

HE committee in charge of the Medical Dance have about concluded their
T arrangements for this function. Merry’s Orchestra, of Ogdensburg,
N.Y., have heen secured for the occasion. Satisfactory arrangements have
been made in regard to catering and the various committees have concluded
most of their routine work.

This is the first Medical Dance that has been cutirely managed by the
Aesculapian Society. On previous occasions the functions was always con-
trolled by the third year. The committee promise their patrons a very bril-
liant function.

The critical stages in the preparation for the Medical Dinner have al-
ready begun. A general committee composed of Messrs. Geo. Gibson (con-
vener), Ferguson, Bailley, Cook, Thompson, and Neville has been appointed
The date of this function has not yet been decided.

Dr. Geo. A. Greaves, ’07, has been successful in the British Columbia
Council examinations, held at Victoria, B.C.

It is reported that Dr. J. Fairbairn, 09, has joined the list of benedicts
for the second time.

At the regular mecting of the Aesculapian Society on Friday, Nov. 5th,
it was decided to depart from the usual routine, and ask different members of



